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Mr. John Collyer

Town Supervisor

7187 Barkersville Rd,
Middle Grove. NY 12850

Dear Supervisor Collyer:

I am writing to inform you that the planned activities comprising the removal action initiated by
the USEPA in August, 2015 at the former Homestead Infirmary. aka Old Saratoga Hospital, have
been completed. During the course of the removal action EPA and its contractor removed 33
drums of hazardous chemical wastes from the former Waste Water Treatment Plant, and more
than 100 pails of old paint and roofing tar from the main building. These wastes have been
shipped off-site for permanent disposal.

[ am very pleased to have been of assistance to the residents of Providence Township, and I look
forward to attending the Town Board meeting in November.

Sl IV
Paul L. Kahn

On-Scene Coordinator
Response and Prevention Branch



